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Appendix C: Core Committee Meeting Documentation 

 

The Hazard Mitigation Core Committee included a wide range of appointed and elected officials 

from Lorain County and the municipalities, as well as representatives from other organizations, 

agencies, and private enterprise across the county.  The inclusiveness of the HMCC is explained 

in “The Planning Process” section of this plan, but the following describes the meetings and 

findings established by this large group of Lorain County leaders.   

 

While the following minutes and attendance lists describe the organized gatherings of 

individuals, there were many telephone conversations and electronic mailings that also 

contributed to the updated mitigation plan.  Those individual exchanges were not tabulated, but 

all official meetings are described in the following minutes.  
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Core Committee Meeting #1 

December 6, 2013 

 

Attendance 

Keith Bailey, Solid Waste 

Alice Webber, Lorain County EMA 

Lynn Rebman, Lorain City Health Department 

Bill Harper, United Way of Greater Lorain County 

Sandy Moraco, Lorain County Job & Family Services 

Joe MacDonald, Northeast Ohio Areawide Coordinating Agency 

Tony Rivera, American Red Cross of Lorain County 

Megan Koeth, American Red Cross of Greater Cleveland 

Pam Horvath, Lorain County Visitors Bureau 

Kevin Scalli, Oberlin Police Department 

Doug Edwards, French Creek Wastewater Treatment Plant 

Corey Timko, French Creek Wastewater Treatment Plant 

Frank Root, Avon Fire Department 

Richard Bosley, Avon Police Department 

Mike Wetherbee, Wellington Fire District 

Jeff Young, Sheffield Village Fire Department 

Kevin Dembiec, Carlisle Township Fire Department 

Ken Kaczay, Village of Sheffield 

Bruce Shade, City of Elyria 

Don Romancak, Lorain County Community Development 

Pamela Novak, Lorain County Transit 

Christin Brandon, Lorain County Community Development 

 

The initial meeting of the Core Committee was held Friday, December 6 from 10:00 – 11:30am 

at the Gates Medical Center Auditorium, 125 East Broad Street, Elyria.  22 individuals 

representing various agencies and organizations in Lorain County attended the meeting.  For a 

complete list of attendees, see the attached attendance roster. 

 

EMA Director Tom Kelley opened the meeting by welcoming the attendees and thanking them 

for participating.  He then introduced the contractors Lorain County has hired to develop the 

updated plan, Resource Solutions Associates. 

 

Sandy Hovest of Resource Solutions provided an explanation of the hazard mitigation planning 

process to the committee and outlined the steps the committee would be involved in throughout 

the project.  Lauren Yeagle discussed the timeline and information gathering that would take 

place.  A copy of the presentation is attached.  Attendees were provided with copies of the Local 

Mitigation Plan Review Tool and local project descriptions. 

 

Sandy discussed the importance of public input and access during the planning process.  

Planning meetings are open to anyone who wishes to participate.  Committee members can, and 

are encouraged to, invite additional people to the meetings that may have valuable input into the 

planning process.  Draft documents will be posted online with open access through the Resource 
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Solutions website (consultrsa.com).  Periods of public review will be included at certain steps 

during the planning process.  The Core Committee will consider any input provided by the 

public. 

 

The meeting concluded with an opportunity for participants to ask questions and discuss the 

planning process. 

 

The next meeting will be scheduled for February.  The February meeting will be a work session 

for the committee to review hazards and risks and loss data.  A date will be released in the 

coming weeks. 
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Core Committee Meeting #2 

February 14, 2014 

 

Attendance 

Beverly Gardner, Lorain County Solid Waste Management District 

Kevin Dembiec, Carlisle Township Fire Department 

Ken Kaczay, Sheffield Village 

Rob Salkowitz, Lorain County Department of Job and Family Services 

Tony Rivera, American Red Cross 

Christin Brandon, Lorain County Community Development 

Pamela Novak, Lorain County Transit 

Robert Knopf, City of Avon 

Mike Farmer, City of Avon 

Jeff Young, Sheffield Village Fire Department 

Richard Bosley, City of Avon 

Bruce Shade, Elyria Safety Services 

 

The second meeting of the Core Committee was held Friday, February 14, 2014 at the Lorain 

County Emergency Management Agency, 322 North Gateway Boulevard, Elyria.  The meeting 

was conducted from 9:00 – 11:30 am and repeated from 12:30 – 3:00pm to accommodate 

various schedules.  Twelve individuals representing various agencies and organizations in Lorain 

County attended the meeting.  For a complete list of attendees, see the attached attendance roster. 

 

Sandy Hovest of Resource Solutions opened the meeting by welcoming the attendees and 

thanking them for participating in the planning process. She briefly reviewed the mission of the 

Core Committee in updating the mitigation plan. Sandy and Lauren Yeagle shared drafts of the 

updated HIRA and County Profile. Participants were asked to review the documents and provide 

feedback or changes. Suggestions for changes included updating hospital names to reflect recent 

consolidations with larger healthcare systems in Cuyahoga County and adding several new 

facilities that have recently opened.  The final step in completing the HIRA is to rank the risk 

presented by each hazard. Lauren explained that this would be done through an electronic 

survey. Committee members will receive a link to the survey, which will only take 

approximately ten minutes of their time. The committee is encouraged to share the survey link 

with colleagues and community members. It is important that we collect as many responses as 

possible. 

 

Sandy introduced the workshop topics for the meeting.  

 

Activity #1 – Identify current authorities, policies, programs, and resources 

 County used to have a building department, but many of the townships opted out, so the 

county department was eliminated. All the cities and most of the suburban townships now 

have internal building departments. The rural townships are considering development of a 

building department consortium. 

 Building inspection is conducted by local inspectors, either by employees or contract. 

Many of the townships have part time inspectors who often work in the evening. 

 Most of the cities have residential building codes. 
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 The larger fire departments have plan reviewers within the department. 

 All of Lorain County is zoned. 

 All jurisdictions have adopted 2008 NFIP maps 

 There is no process to approve contractors or vendors. 

 There is a comprehensive county land use plan, but has not been updated since 2000. 

Document is not available electronically, but can be viewed in the economic development 

office. Some individual townships, including Carlisle, have completed separate land use 

plans. 

 Planning across the county tends to be reactive more than proactive. 

 Any new development must occur in a jurisdiction with a sewer system. There are many 

sewer districts in the county, but they don’t work together well. 

 LORCO has some maps of sewer systems on their website, but may not be completely up 

to date. 

 Western Reserve Land Conservancy is a voluntary program. County metropark also has a 

conservancy district. 

 Land bank funding from the mortgage mess is part of the Neighborhood Reinvestment 

Act. 

 There is a soil and water conservation district but it is not active. 

 Some county ditches are on maintenance, but many are not. In Avon and most of the 

cities, the street department maintains ditches. 

 Lorain County has its own storm water utility to fund ditch maintenance. 

 The MS4 program (Municipal Storm System X X) is an EPA program that impacts most 

of the county. This restricts subdivisions of more than one acre and is strictly enforced. 

 

Activity #2 – Identify completed mitigation projects and/or new/continuing projects 

 Storm water is a huge issue across the county. Water from French Creek and Black River 

needs diversion to get to the late. 

 The ridge structure of the county makes moving water a challenge. The ridge areas are 

sand while the flat areas are silt or clay. 

 There need to be a regional approach to storm water to make a difference. 

 There isn’t much monitoring of current measures. No one really knows if the 

interventions work. 

 Earthquakes aren’t significant threat. Last seismic event of note was in 1985. This was a 

decent jolt, enough to be felt on upper floors of buildings, but not ground floors. No 

damage occurred. 

 Huntington Township is the break for water to flow north versus south. 

 Black River Watershed takes up most of the county. Rocky River impacts Columbia 

Township and Vermillion includes the Vermillion River. 

 Ice jams, above and below ground, are a hazard. 

 Extreme heat can be an issue. ARC is updating shelter list. Group discussed if current 

availability of shelters was adequate. 

 Incorporate social media into PIO and communication plans. 

 Utility outages are a concern. Work forces are reduced for many companies, so response 

time is negatively impacted. Getting information from utility companies is challenging.  

Improved communication with companies would help. 
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 Code Red/Everbridge system for communication 

 

Activity #3 – How can actions be incorporated into other planning mechanisms? 

 Most planning efforts are per jurisdiction and competitive, not comprehensive. 

 Consolidated economic strategy for Lorain County. 

 Eaton Twp. and Carlsile Twp. have land use plans. 

 Community One fiber optic network. 

 

Activity #4 – Critical Resources/Facilities 

 Large chemical spills in past – ask EMA for info 

 County and government buildings 

 Corrections – 2 facilities in Grafton with approximately 4,000 inmates. GCI – max 

security / LCI – medium security 

 Detention home 

 County airport 

 ARC shelter locations 

 Lorain County schools 

 Water/Wastewater plants 

 Fire/EMS stations 

 Electrical substations 

 Pumping stations – natural gas pumping station in Wellington 

 Large portion of south Lorain County is underground storage of natural gas in shale 

 Small pkg plants for wastewater; engineer has list 

 

Activity #5 – Risks to specific jurisdictions 

 Water reservoirs in Oberlin and Wellington 

 Class 1 dam collapse in Vermillion (Jan ’14) 

 EPA/ODNR removed dam on Brentwood Lake 

 Small elec in Medina and Oberlin 

 Few turbines for wind generation; all are private 

 Flooding is mostly rural 

 Storm sewer backup is biggest problem. Surface flooding often caused by clay soil. 

 

Activity #6 – Identify Rep Loss Structures 

 Rep loss structures in area near Elyria Country Club; residents are looking for buyouts or 

other assistance;  

 11-12 homes in Carlisle Township. The flooding is still water, not swift. 

  

 

Both meetings concluded with an opportunity for participants to ask questions and discuss input 

or concerns. Meeting minutes and updated documents will be posted on the project website, 

accessible at www.consultrsa.com. 
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The next meeting is set for March 21, 2014, with morning and afternoon sessions.  The purpose 

of the meeting will be to develop mitigation strategies for the county and municipalities and 

review the status of all strategies and projects identified in the previous plan.    
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Core Committee Meeting #2 

February 14, 2014 

 

Attendance 

Beverly Gardner, Lorain County Solid Waste Management District 

Kevin Dembiec, Carlisle Township Fire Department 

Ken Kaczay, Sheffield Village 

Rob Salkowitz, Lorain County Department of Job and Family Services 

Tony Rivera, American Red Cross 

Christin Brandon, Lorain County Community Development 

Pamela Novak, Lorain County Transit 

Robert Knopf, City of Avon 

Mike Farmer, City of Avon 

Jeff Young, Sheffield Village Fire Department 

Richard Bosley, City of Avon 

Bruce Shade, Elyria Safety Services 

 

The second meeting of the Core Committee was held Friday, February 14, 2014 at the Lorain 

County Emergency Management Agency, 322 North Gateway Boulevard, Elyria.  The meeting 

was conducted from 9:00 – 11:30 am and repeated from 12:30 – 3:00pm to accommodate 

various schedules.  Twelve individuals representing various agencies and organizations in Lorain 

County attended the meeting.  For a complete list of attendees, see the attached attendance roster. 

 

Sandy Hovest of Resource Solutions opened the meeting by welcoming the attendees and 

thanking them for participating in the planning process. She briefly reviewed the mission of the 

Core Committee in updating the mitigation plan. Sandy and Lauren Yeagle shared drafts of the 

updated HIRA and County Profile. Participants were asked to review the documents and provide 

feedback or changes. Suggestions for changes included updating hospital names to reflect recent 

consolidations with larger healthcare systems in Cuyahoga County and adding several new 

facilities that have recently opened.  The final step in completing the HIRA is to rank the risk 

presented by each hazard. Lauren explained that this would be done through an electronic 

survey. Committee members will receive a link to the survey, which will only take 

approximately ten minutes of their time. The committee is encouraged to share the survey link 

with colleagues and community members. It is important that we collect as many responses as 

possible. 

 

Sandy introduced the workshop topics for the meeting.  

 

Activity #1 – Identify current authorities, policies, programs, and resources 

 County used to have a building department, but many of the townships opted out, so the 

county department was eliminated. All the cities and most of the suburban townships now 

have internal building departments. The rural townships are considering development of a 

building department consortium. 

 Building inspection is conducted by local inspectors, either by employees or contract. 

Many of the townships have part time inspectors who often work in the evening. 

 Most of the cities have residential building codes. 
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 The larger fire departments have plan reviewers within the department. 

 All of Lorain County is zoned. 

 All jurisdictions have adopted 2008 NFIP maps 

 There is no process to approve contractors or vendors. 

 There is a comprehensive county land use plan, but has not been updated since 2000. 

Document is not available electronically, but can be viewed in the economic development 

office. Some individual townships, including Carlisle, have completed separate land use 

plans. 

 Planning across the county tends to be reactive more than proactive. 

 Any new development must occur in a jurisdiction with a sewer system. There are many 

sewer districts in the county, but they don’t work together well. 

 LORCO has some maps of sewer systems on their website, but may not be completely up 

to date. 

 Western Reserve Land Conservancy is a voluntary program. County metropark also has a 

conservancy district. 

 Land bank funding from the mortgage mess is part of the Neighborhood Reinvestment 

Act. 

 There is a soil and water conservation district but it is not active. 

 Some county ditches are on maintenance, but many are not. In Avon and most of the 

cities, the street department maintains ditches. 

 Lorain County has its own storm water utility to fund ditch maintenance. 

 The MS4 program (Municipal Storm System X X) is an EPA program that impacts most 

of the county. This restricts subdivisions of more than one acre and is strictly enforced. 

 

Activity #2 – Identify completed mitigation projects and/or new/continuing projects 

 Storm water is a huge issue across the county. Water from French Creek and Black River 

needs diversion to get to the late. 

 The ridge structure of the county makes moving water a challenge. The ridge areas are 

sand while the flat areas are silt or clay. 

 There need to be a regional approach to storm water to make a difference. 

 There isn’t much monitoring of current measures. No one really knows if the 

interventions work. 

 Earthquakes aren’t significant threat. Last seismic event of note was in 1985. This was a 

decent jolt, enough to be felt on upper floors of buildings, but not ground floors. No 

damage occurred. 

 Huntington Township is the break for water to flow north versus south. 

 Black River Watershed takes up most of the county. Rocky River impacts Columbia 

Township and Vermillion includes the Vermillion River. 

 Ice jams, above and below ground, are a hazard. 

 Extreme heat can be an issue. ARC is updating shelter list. Group discussed if current 

availability of shelters was adequate. 

 Incorporate social media into PIO and communication plans. 

 Utility outages are a concern. Work forces are reduced for many companies, so response 

time is negatively impacted. Getting information from utility companies is challenging.  

Improved communication with companies would help. 
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 Code Red/Everbridge system for communication 

 

Activity #3 – How can actions be incorporated into other planning mechanisms? 

 Most planning efforts are per jurisdiction and competitive, not comprehensive. 

 Consolidated economic strategy for Lorain County. 

 Eaton Twp. and Carlsile Twp. have land use plans. 

 Community One fiber optic network. 

 

Activity #4 – Critical Resources/Facilities 

 Large chemical spills in past – ask EMA for info 

 County and government buildings 

 Corrections – 2 facilities in Grafton with approximately 4,000 inmates. GCI – max 

security / LCI – medium security 

 Detention home 

 County airport 

 ARC shelter locations 

 Lorain County schools 

 Water/Wastewater plants 

 Fire/EMS stations 

 Electrical substations 

 Pumping stations – natural gas pumping station in Wellington 

 Large portion of south Lorain County is underground storage of natural gas in shale 

 Small pkg plants for wastewater; engineer has list 

 

Activity #5 – Risks to specific jurisdictions 

 Water reservoirs in Oberlin and Wellington 

 Class 1 dam collapse in Vermillion (Jan ’14) 

 EPA/ODNR removed dam on Brentwood Lake 

 Small elec in Medina and Oberlin 

 Few turbines for wind generation; all are private 

 Flooding is mostly rural 

 Storm sewer backup is biggest problem. Surface flooding often caused by clay soil. 

 

Activity #6 – Identify Rep Loss Structures 

 Rep loss structures in area near Elyria Country Club; residents are looking for buyouts or 

other assistance;  

 11-12 homes in Carlisle Township. The flooding is still water, not swift. 

  

 

Both meetings concluded with an opportunity for participants to ask questions and discuss input 

or concerns. Meeting minutes and updated documents will be posted on the project website, 

accessible at www.consultrsa.com. 
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The next meeting is set for March 21, 2014, with morning and afternoon sessions.  The purpose 

of the meeting will be to develop mitigation strategies for the county and municipalities and 

review the status of all strategies and projects identified in the previous plan.    

  



Lorain County, Ohio Hazard Mitigation Plan 2015 

Developed by Resource Solutions Associates LLC, Norwalk, Ohio C-12 

Core Committee Meeting #4 

May 9, 2014 

 

Attendance 

Jason Strah, Grafton Village Council 

Keith Bailey, Lorain County Solid Waste District 

Alice Webber, Lorain County EMA 

Jeff Young, Sheffield Village Fire Department 

Kevin Dembiec, Carlisle Township Fire Department 

 

The fourth meeting of the Core Committee was held Friday, May 9, 2014 at the Lorain County 

Emergency Management Agency, 322 North Gateway Boulevard, Elyria.  The meeting was 

conducted from 9:00 – 11:30 am and repeated from 12:30 – 3:00pm to accommodate various 

schedules.  Five individuals representing various agencies and organizations in Lorain County 

attended the meeting.  For a complete list of attendees, see the attached attendance roster. 

 

Sandy Hovest updated attendees on the status of strategy development in each jurisdiction.  

Individual meetings in the jurisdictions have been ongoing; some meetings have been a large 

group of department heads and other personnel while others have been one or two 

representatives. Sandy was able to make contact with Grafton this week and they have a 

representative attending the meeting today. Avon Lake is in the process of submitting 

information. Sandy has not been able to make contact with any representative from Kipton, 

Rochester, or South Amherst despite multiple attempts. She will continue her attempts to contact 

each jurisdiction and develop local strategies for inclusion in the final plan. Attendees suggested 

drafting several soft strategies for each jurisdiction and sending them to representatives for 

feedback if they do not respond to further contacts. 

 

The committee members present discussed the populations of several of the larger townships in 

the county. The most populous townships are larger than some of the villages. It was suggested 

that these larger townships, including Carlisle, Eaton, and Columbia, have the opportunity to 

submit strategies for the plan. 

 

Overall, the committee felt that the strategies accurately represented the issues across Lorain 

County and were more comprehensive that what had been included in prior mitigation plans.  

 

The committee was reminded to provide feedback on the HIRA survey. 

 

Attendees reviewed and discussed a draft of countywide strategies and provided the following 

feedback: 

 The potential for a countywide storm water plan was discussed. Some of the villages and 

townships are interested in pursuing a county district, but many of the cities have already 

developed municipal storm water utilities and are not interested in a countywide system.  

 Public information campaign to support participation in mass notification system was 

discussed. Many municipalities have their own system in place but residents need to sign 

up to utilize the system. The PIO role should also be expanded to include monitoring of 

social and traditional media. 
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 Can a strategy be written to support closing gaps in communication loop between public 

safety forces and administration of each jurisdiction? There is sometimes very limited 

communication and information sharing between these entities. 

 Erosion issues including sinkholes should be included in the HIRA. 

 In discussing “shelters”, clarify difference between shelters (managed by American Red 

Cross, involve overnight accommodations), comfort stations (provide food and resources 

but no overnight accommodations), and service centers  (provide information and 

resources). 

 Issues related to dams in LaGrange and Carlisle area – research this with ODNR. 

 Public information and use of social media has been a challenge. With some jurisdictions, 

official social media accounts exist but there are multiple layers of approval needed to 

post content. This is cumbersome in an emergency and prevents agencies from quickly 

releasing legitimate emergency response information through these channels.  

 Debris management has one line in solid waste about funding. Can we develop a strategy 

that would support this issue? 

 

Once strategies are developed by the remaining jurisdictions, a complete draft of the plan will be 

made available to the committee and the public for a period of review. Feedback from this 

review will be evaluated and incorporated into the plan. When that process is complete, the plan 

will be submitted to the Ohio EMA for review before submission to FEMA. 
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Jurisdiction Meetings Summary 

April-May 2014 

 

Jurisdictions in Lorain County were given the opportunity to conduct a dedicated meeting to 

identify mitigation strategies appropriate for their jurisdiction.  These meetings all followed the 

same agenda and included an identification of specific hazards and risks in each jurisdiction, 

discussion of potential solutions to address or prepare for these risks, and development of 

mitigation strategies specific to each jurisdiction.  

 

The prioritization, strategies, and work/time line assignments are the outcome of the work 

completed at these meetings. 

 

Meetings were conducted in the following jurisdictions: 

 

Jurisdiction Date Location 

Amherst 4/23/2014 Amherst City Hall 

Elyria 4/17/2014 Elyria City Hall 

Grafton 5/09/2014 Lorain County EMA 

Kipton 5/16/2014 Telephone Conference 

LaGrange 4/08/2014 LaGrange Village Hall 

Lorain 4/25/2014 Lorain City Hall 

North Ridgeville 4/16/2014 North Ridgeville City Hall 

Oberlin 4/24/2014 Oberlin City Hall 

Rochester 6/18/2014 Telephone Conference 

Sheffield Lake 4/29/2014 Sheffield Lake City Hall 

South Amherst 5/16/2014 South Amherst Village Hall 

Vermilion 4/08/2014 Vermillion City Hall 

Wellington 4/25/2014 Telephone Conference 

 

Jurisdictions that held meetings internally and completed the work on their own include the City 

of Avon, the City of Avon Lake, and the Village of Sheffield.  These municipalities were present 

with multiple attendees at the HMCC meetings, and were able to conduct meetings on their own 

to complete the necessary development and prioritization of strategies and work assignments.  

 

Countywide participants and county employees completed Lorain County strategies, priorities, 

and assignments at the HMCC meetings.   
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Core Committee Membership 

First Last Title Agency/Jurisdiction Email Phone 

Megan Koeth  American Red Cross   
Tony Rivera  American Red Cross luis.rivera@redcross.org (440) 324-2929 
Mark Castilow Safety Service Director Amherst mayor@amherstohio.org (440) 988-3726 
Joseph Kucirek Police Chief Amherst amherstpolice@amherstpolice.n

et 
(440) 988-2625 

Ronald Merthe Utilities Superintendent Amherst  (440) 988-4224 
Wayne Northeim Fire Chief Amherst  (440) 988-4117 

Tim Reynolds Chief Building Official Amherst building@amherstohio.org (440) 988-3734 
David Taylor Mayor Amherst mayor@amherstohio.org (440) 988-4380 
  Planning/Zoning Director Amherst plan.zone@amherstohio.org (440) 988-3734 

Nina Lorandeau Director Amherst Office on Aging amherstoffaging@centureytel.ne
t 

(440) 988-2817 

Howard Akin Fiscal Officer Amherst Township amhersttwpfo@oh.rr.com (440) 223-7624 
John Szefcyk Road Superintendent Amherst Township amhersttwproads@oh.rr.com (440) 988-5894 

   Amherst Water Pollution alan@amherstwpcc.com (440) 988-4920 
Richard Bosley Police Chief Avon rbosley@avonpd.com (440) 934-1210 
Dave Conrad Utilities Superintendent Avon dave@cityofavon.com (440) 937-5714 

Diane Corrao Director of Parks and 
Recreation 

Avon dcorrao@cityofavon.com (440) 937-4090 

Don Damyanic Construction Project 
Manager 

Avon dond@cityofavon.com (440) 822-7345 

Mike Farmer Street Superintendent Avon mfarmer@cityofavon.com (440) 937-5424 

Robert Knopf Engineer Avon rknopf@cityofavon.com (440) 934-7520 
Sheri Nicola Building Department Avon sheri@cityofavon.com (440) 937-7818 
Jim Piazza Planning Coordinator Avon jpiazza@cityofavon.com (440) 937-7545 
Jerry Plas Director of Public Service Avon servicedir@cityofavon.com (440) 937-5766 
Frank Root Fire Chief Avon root@fdavon.com (440) 934-1222 

James Smith Mayor Avon sandy@cityofavon.com (440) 937-7803 
Ellen Young Recyling Coordinator Avon ellen@cityofavon.com (440) 937-7821 

Ruth Booher Zoning Director Avon Lake  (440) 930-4143 
Tom Carleton Building Director Avon Lake  (440) 930-4102 
Gary Gerrune Recreation Director Avon Lake ggerrone@avonlake.org (440) 930-4125 
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First Last Title Agency/Jurisdiction Email Phone 
Christopher Huerner Fire Chief Avon Lake  (440) 933-8305 
Richard Kasten Utilities Manager Avon Lake contact@avonlakewater.org (440) 933-6266 
Thomas Lescher Service Director Avon Lake  (440) 930-4126 
David Owad Police Chief Avon Lake  (440) 933-4116 
Joseph Reitz Engineering Manager Avon Lake  (440) 930-4144 
Mike Sweeney Environmental Affairs Adv 

Board 
Avon Lake maps@wowway.com (440) 933-6141 

Greg Zilka Mayor Avon Lake gzilka@avonlake.org (440) 930-4100 
KC Zuber Safety Director Avon Lake   
  Water Pollution Control 

Center 
Avon Lake  (440) 933-3185 

  Director Black River Historical Society info@loraincityhistory.org (440) 245-2563 

Ted Conlin RAP Coordinator Black River Remedial Action Plan ted.conlin@epa.state.oh.us (330) 963-1131 
Lyn Ickes Watershed Specialist Black River Watershed Project lickes@loraincounty.us (440) 328-2336 
Marilyn McClellan Fiscal Officer Brighton Township  (440) 647-4757 

Marsha Funk Fiscal Officer Brownhelm Township mfunk66529@yahoo.com (440) 984-2243 
Scott Schmalz Labor Superintendent Brownhelm Township  (440) 670-1375 
Jim Hozalski Maintenance 

Superintendent 
Camden Township  (440) 775-2441 

Brian Jackson Fire Chief Camden Township camdenfire@ncwcom.com (440) 775-4142 
Cheryl Parrish Fiscal Officer Camden Township camdentwp@hotmail.com (440) 775-2015 
Kevin Dembiec Fire Chief Carlisle Township carlislechief@windstream.net (440) 458-5178 
Kimberly Fallon Fiscal Officer Carlisle Township carlisletwpKAF@windstream.net (440) 458-4491 
Robert Schrworer Road Superintendent Carlisle Township  (440) 458-6688 

Alfred Zocchi Bridge Superintendent Charles Berry Bridge azocchi@loraincounty.us (440) 244-2137 
Raymond Anthony Fire Chief Columbia Township  (440) 236-8812 

Jackie Ramsey Fiscal Officer Columbia Township  (440) 236-8802 

Fran Walker Fiscal Officer Eaton Township eatontownship@glwb.net (440) 748-2857 
Bob Resar Fire Chief Eaton Township Fire and Rescue  (440) 748-3301 

Richard Benton Fire Chief Elyria rbenton@cityofelyria.org (440) 322-1024 
Holly Brindle Mayor Elyria  (440) 326-1402 
Angela Byington Director, Community 

Development 
Elyria abyington@cityofelyria.org  
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Phillip Lahetta Chief Building Official Elyria plahetta@cityofelyria.org (440) 326-1473 
Mary Siwierka Safety Service Director Elyria msiwierka@cityofelyria.org (440) 326-1404 
Tim Ujvari City Engineer Elyria tujvari@cityofelyria.org (440) 326-1441 
Duane Whitely Police Chief Elyria whitely@cityofelyria.org (440) 323-3302 
  Sanitation Department Elyria  (440) 322-3895 
Kathryn Boylan Health Commissioner Elyria City Health District kboylan@elyriahealth.com (440) 284-1551 
Steven Holtzman Fire Chief Elyria Township firedepartment@elyriatownship.

com 
(440) 324-2973 

Robert Repas Fiscal Officer Elyria Township  (440) 324-9462 
  Superintendent Elyria Wastewater Pollution 

Control 
 (440) 366-2211 

  Safety Director EMH Amherst Campus  (440) 329-7559 

  Safety Director EMH Avon Health Campus   
  Safety Director EMH Elyria Medical Center  (440) 329-7500 
Kate Pilacky Director Firelands Land Conservancy firelandslc@oberlin.net (440) 774-4226 

   First Energy/Ohio Edison  (800) 633-4766 
Corey Timko  French Creek Wastewater 

Treatment 
 (440) 934-5251 

Cliff Reynolds Co-Director GLIDE innovate@glideit.org (440) 366-4310 
Danny Byrd Electric Department 

Supervisor 
Grafton  (440) 926-2912 

Dan Clark Police Chief Grafton dclark@graftonpolice.net (440) 926-2261 

John Cutter Fire Chief Grafton  (440) 926-2075 
Megan Flanigan Mayor Grafton meflanigan@villageofgrafton.org (440) 926-2401 

Greg Kendle Service Department 
Supervisor 

Grafton  (440) 926-2765 

Gerald Klein Chief Building Official Grafton  (440) 926-2401 

Alyson Moritz Administrator Grafton atmoritz@villageofgrafton.org (440) 926-2401 
Hobart Wells Sewer Department 

Supervisor 
Grafton  (440) 926-2912 

Amy Richards Fiscal Officer Grafton Township amymarie629@yahoo.com (440) 315-7365 
Bob Richards Fire Chief Grafton Township graftontwpfiredept@yahoo.com (440) 926-2354 
Frances Knoble Fiscal Officer Henrietta Township henrietta_twp_0691@auditor.sta (440) 965-4122 
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te.oh.us 

Shelia Lanning Fiscal Officer Huntington Township huntingtontwsp@gmail.com (440) 387-3790 
Robert Meilander Mayor Kipton  (440) 775-2181 
James Rader Fire Chief LaGrange lagrangefire@alltel.net (440) 355-6868 
Kim Strauss Mayor LaGrange lagov@windstream.net (440) 355-5555 
Roberta Dove Moore Fiscal Officer LaGrange Township lagrangetownship@aol.com (440) 759-3155 
   Land Revitalization Corporation  (440) 328-2326 

Douglas Brown Utilities Director Lorain doug_brown@cityoflorain.org (440) 204-2500 
Thomas Brown Fire Chief Lorain Chief_Brown@cityoflorain.org (440) 204-2222 
Robert Fowler Director of Public 

Safety/Service 
Lorain robert_fowler@cityoflorain.org (440) 204-2011 

Hal Kendrick Manager Public Property Lorain Hal_Kendrick@cityoflorain.org (440) 244-4294 
Richard Klinar Chief Building Official Lorain richard_kilnar@cityoflorain.org (440) 204-2045 
Don Queen Street Department Lorain don_queen@cityoflorain.org (440) 244-4294 

Chase Ritenauer Mayor Lorain mayor@cityoflorain.org (440) 204-2002 
Cel Rivera Police Chief Lorain Chief@cityoflorain.org (440) 204-2103 
Dale Vandersom

men 
City Engineer Lorain dale_vandersommen@cityoflorai

n.org 
(440) 204-2003 

  Community Development 
Director 

Lorain  (440) 204-2020 

Kathyrn Boylan Health Commissioner Lorain City Health Department loracihd@odh.ohio.gov (440) 204-2315 
Ernie Smith Information Technology 

Director 
Lorain County esmith@loraincounty.us (440) 329-5786 

Craig Snodgrass Auditor Lorain County auditor@loraincounty.com (440) 329-5207 

Don Romancak Director Lorain County  Development dromancak@loraincounty.us (440) 328-2323 
Robert Milovich GIS Manager Lorain County Auditor's Office  (440) 326-5131 
Charles Neff Executive Director Lorain County Board of Mental 

Health 
loracohd@odh.ohio.gov (440) 329-4234 

Frank DeTillio President & CEO Lorain County Chamber fdetillio@loraincountychamber.c
om 

(440) 328-2555 

James Cordes County Administrator Lorain County Commissoners  jcordes@loraincounty.us (440) 329-5750 
   Lorain County Community 

Action 
info@lccaa.net (440) 245-2009 
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Virginia Haynes Administrative Coordinator Lorain County Community 

Alliance 
 (440) 328-2362 

  Security/Safety Director Lorain County Community 
College 

safe@lorainccc.edu (440) 366-4053 

  Dog Warden Lorain County Dog Kennel  (440) 326-5995 
Tracy Slagle Emergency/911 Director Lorain County E/911 tslagle@loraincounty.us (440) 329-5444 
Tom Kelley EMA Director Lorain County EMA tkelley@loraincounty.us (440) 329-5117 
Ken Carney Engineer Lorain County Engineer's Office kcarney@loraincounty.us (440) 329-5584 
Rick Dominico Highway Supervisor Lorain County Engineer's Office  (440) 329-5888 

Ted Spillman Cartogrpaher Lorain County Engineer's Office tspillman@loraincounty.us (440) 329-5274 
Theresa Johnson Executive Director Lorain County Farm Service 

Agency 
theresa.johnson@oh.usda.gov (440) 326-5830 

David Covell Director Lorain County Health District  (440) 284-3219 
Mary Lou Golski Director Lorain County Job and Family 

Services 
golskm@odjfs.state.oh.us (440) 284-4502 

James Ziemnik Director Lorain County Metro Parks pr@metroparks.cc (440) 458-5121 
Mike Challender Sustainability Coordinator Lorain County Office of 

Sustainability 
 (440) 328-2361 

Marge Forester Office Manager Lorain County Office on Aging  (440) 326-4800 

Christin Brandon Planner Lorain County Planning 
Commission 

 (440) 328-2328 

George Fuge FBO Lorain County Regional Airport george@mrkaviation.com (440) 323-7000 
Phil Stammatti Sheriff Lorain County Sheriff's 

Department 
 (440) 329-3710 

Pamela Novak Transit Specialist and CFO Lorain County Transit Authority pnovak@loraincounty.us (440) 329-5525 
Pam Horvath  Lorain County Visitors Bureau phorvath@visitloraincounty.com (440) 984-5282 
Jim Long President Lorain Growth Corporation contact@loraingrowth.com (440) 244-6503 

   Lorain Metro Housing Authority lmha@1600.org (440) 288-1600 
   Lorain Neighborhood Watch 

Council 
 (440) 429-2023 

Richard Novak Executive Director Lorain Port Authority  (440) 204-2265 
Sandy Denes Program Administrator Lorain Soil & Water 

Conservation 
sdenes@loraincounty.us (440) 326-5800 
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Pat Metzger Director Lorian County Port Authority pmetzger@loraincounty.us (440) 328-2326 
  Safety Director Mercy Allen Hospital  (440) 775-1211 
  Safety Director Mercy Regional Medical Center  (800) 247-6161 
Amber Fisher Superintendent Murray Ridge Center  (440) 323-5707 
Kathy Sarli  NEOACA ksarli@mpo.noaca.org (216) 241-2414 
Chuck Keiper Executive Director NEOH Public Energy Council ckeiper@nopecinfo.org  
Lisa Gregory Fiscal Officer New Russia Township lmgnrt@oberlin.net (440) 821-0784 

Fred Swanson Director of Operations New Russia Township fasnrt@oberlin.net (440) 775-7782 
Linda Hamann President North Coast Chamber of 

Commerce 
contact@northcoastchamber.co
m 

(440) 933-9311 

Jeffry Armbruster Safety Service Director North Ridgeville  (440) 353-0812 
Kevin Fougerouss

e 
Parks and Recreation 
Director 

North Ridgeville  (440) 353-0860 

Michael Freeman Police Chief North Ridgeville  (440) 353-0831 
Guy Fursdon Building Department North Ridgeville  (440) 353-0820 

G. David Gillock Mayor North Ridgeville  (440) 353-0811 
John Reese Fire Chief North Ridgeville  (440) 327-5311 
Donna Tiotjos Planning/Zoning North Ridgeville  (440) 353-0513 
Jim Whitlock Utilities Department North Ridgeville  (440) 353-0840 
Scott Wrangler City Engineer North Ridgeville  (440) 353-0842 
Dayle Noll Executive Director North Ridgeville Chamber nrcoc@nrchamber.com (440) 327-3737 

Jeff Bauman Public Works Director Oberlin  (440) 775-7204 

Gary Boyle Director, Planning and 
Development 

Oberlin gboyle@cityofoberlin.com (440) 775-7250 

Dennis Kirin Fire Chief Oberlin  (440) 774-3211 
Eric Norenberg City Manager Oberlin enorenberg@cityofoberlin.com (440) 775-7206 

Kevin Scalli Police Chief Oberlin police@oberlinpd.com (440) 774-1061 

Lori Sprosty Recyling Coordinator Oberlin lsprosty@cityofoberlin.com (440) 935-0096 
Marjorie Burton Director of Safety and 

Security 
Oberlin College marjorie.burton@oberlin.edu (440) 775-8444 

Steve Dupee Electric Director Oberlin Municipal Light and 
Power 

sdupee@omlps.org (440) 775-7261 

Doug McMillan Energy Services Manager Oberlin Municipal Light and dmcmillan@omlps.org (440) 775-7286 
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Power 

Allen Biehl District Deputy Director ODOT District 3  (419) 281-0513 
Minnie Taylor County Director OSU Extension Office taylor.1259@osu.edu (440) 326-5851 
Vicki Denes Fiscal Officer Penfield Township vickid55@aol.com (440) 315-5607 
Tari Diedrick Fiscal Officer Pittsfield Township tdiedrick5@yahoo.com (440) 774-8503 
Laura Brady Fiscal Officer Rochester Township rochesterclk@hotmail.com (440) 647-3731 
Susan DelCampo Zoning and Project 

Administrator 
Rochester Township   

Mark Fridenstine Road Superintendent Rochester Township  (440) 225-8499 
Bob Elbon Fire Chief Rochester Village  (440) 647-3343 
Kathryn Frombaugh Mayor Rochester Village  (440) 647-9829 
Amy Moffit Fiscal Clerk Rochester Village  (440) 865-9696 
Ivan Hack Chairman Rocky River Watershed Council conservationi3@sbcglobal.net (440) 897-3855 
Mary Beth Derikito Trustee Rural Lorain Co Water Authority  (440) 647-2590 

Jose Santiago Major Salvation Army jose.santiago@use.salvationarmy
.org 

(440) 244-1921 

Dennis Bring Mayor Sheffield Lake cityofsheffieldlake@gmail.com (440) 949-7141 
Bill Langin Fire Chief Sheffield Lake  (440) 949-8182 
Larry Shepherd Police Chief Sheffield Lake lshepherd@slpolice.com (440) 949-7131 
Len Smith  Service Director Sheffield Lake lsmith734@gmail.com (440) 949-6280 
Joseph Bandagski Fire Chief Sheffield Township  (440) 277-4380 

Patricia Echko Fiscal Officer Sheffield Township echkopat@aol.com (440) 277-1392 

Larry Bliss Police Chief Sheffield Village policechief@sheffieldvillage.com (440) 949-6155 
John Hunter Mayor Sheffield Village mayorhunter@sheffieldvillage.co

m 
(440) 949-6325 

Kenneth Kaczay Administrator Sheffield Village kenk@sheffieldvillage.com (440) 949-6209 

Jeffery Young Fire Chief Sheffield Village firechief@sheffieldvillage.com (440) 949-6032 

Keith Bailey Director Solid Waste Management District kbailey@loraincounty.us (440) 329-5442 
Barbara Becker Mayor South Amherst  (440) 986-8221 

Roger Kimble Police Chief South Amherst lt@southamherstpd.com (440) 986-8118 
Al Schmitz Fire Chief South Amherst  (440) 986-5901 
Peter Zwick Village Engineer South Amherst  (440) 235-2729 
Pat Wilkinson Director South Lorain Co Ambulance pwilkinson@ncwcom.com (440) 647-5803 
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District 

Pam Fechter Retnetion/Expansion 
Manager 

Team Lorain County pfechter@teamloraincounty.com (440) 328-2561 

Christine Matusik-
Plas 

Community Impact 
Associate 

United Way of Greater Lorain 
County 

christine.matusikplas@uwlorain
county.org 

(440) 277-6530 

Derrick Harmon District Conservationist USDA Natural Resources derrick.harmon@oh.usda.gov (440) 326-5800 
Eileen Bulan Mayor Vermilion mayor@vermilion.net (440) 204-2402 
Chris Hartung Police Chief Vermilion chartung@vermilionpolice.net (440) 967-6116 
Chad Kuhns Recreation Director Vermilion chadkuhns@vermilion.net (440) 204-2490 

Bob Kurtz Service Director Vermilion bobkurtz@vermilion.net (440) 204-2424 
Chris Stempowski Fire Chief Vermilion  (440) 967-3977 
  Street Superintendent Vermilion streetdepartment@vermilion.net (440) 204-2480 

  Executive Director Vermilion Chamber of Commerce  (440) 967-4477 
Terry Stove Director Veterans Service Commission  (440) 284-4623 
David Bealer Electric Superintendent Wellington dbealer@glwb.net (440) 647-3827 

Barbara O'Keefe Mayor Wellington  (440) 647-4626 
Steve Pyles Village Administrator Wellington srpyles@hotmail.com (440) 647-3827 
Mark Rosemark Water/Wastewater 

Superintendent 
Wellington wellwater1@verizon.net (440) 647-3164 

Glenn Wetherbee Chief Wellington Community Fire 
District 

wfdwetherbee@ncwcom.com (440) 647-2245 

Steve Rollins Chief Wellington Police Department WPD@villageofwellington.com (440) 647-2244 

Louise Grose Fiscal Officer Wellington Township wlwgrose@frontier.com (440) 647-2219 
Mike Longo Director Workforce Development Agency  (440) 284-1834 

 
 


